From: Wendy Brinza <wendy.brinza@yahoo.com>

Sent: Friday, October 13, 2023 8:35 PM **To:** planadmin <planadmin@milwaukee.gov>

Subject: File No. 230628

Dear Common Council,

We are writing to express our concern regarding rezoning a portion of the property at 5208 S. 27th Street. We do not support this proposal, as we believe it will only add to the traffic, noise and litter problems already affecting the neighborhood. With 27th Street already having so many businesses and the rampant speeding that takes place on that road, we don't think another commercial business is needed. In addition, we often see those problems extend out into our neighborhood. Cars continuously speed down Abbott Ave. You may or not be aware, but there is a school, just a few blocks down Abbott Ave., as well as many children that live near there. We would like to request that the Common Council carefully consider if an additional area of commercial property is really necessary in an area that is already saturated with many different businesses. We appreciate your time in considering all of our concerns and hope that you make a decision that is in the best interest of the families in our neighborhood.

Thank you, Wendy and Bob Brinza 2535 W. Abbott Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53221

Sent from Mail for Windows